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Monday 15-  External examinations begin for Year 11 
and Year 13 students. Year 11 students will remain in 
school as normal, attending their usual lessons when 
they are not in exams or booster sessions. We are 
offering a comprehensive booster timetable for our 
students to fully support them through the exam 
process and ensure they get specialist input directly 
before each exam. Here is this week’s timetable.   
Tuesday 16- Selected students from Years 8, 9 and 10 
will be representing St John’s in the English Schools’ 
Athletics Competition. We wish them all lots of luck!
Thursday 18- Members of our Addams Family cast 
are watching a performance of the musical at 
Spennymoor Town Hall. Students should meet at the 
venue at 6.30pm. 
All week this week is Mental Health Awareness Week 
and we will be focusing on tips and support in school 

and on our social media pages. 

15 May 2023
Week B

And just like that, we begin another exam 
season! All of the work our students have 
done over the past two years, and even 

before, has been leading up to now. They 
have shown fantastic work ethic and efforts 
towards their studies as well as a great deal 

of resilience through challenging times. 
Whatever these exams may bring, we are 
incredibly proud of each and every one of 
them and we keep them in our thoughts 

and prayers over the next month.

On Wednesday, the anniversary of the 
Nazi invasion of France in 1940, 51 Year 9 
students were lucky enough to join a 
Zoom call hosted by the Holocaust 
Education Trust with Annick Lever BEM. 
Annick explained the experiences and 
horrors she and her family faced both 
during and after the Second World War, 
and our students listened with 
engagement and respect throughout. 

On Friday we celebrated our wonderful Year 13 students as they 
embark on their exams and their final weeks at St John’s before their 
exciting next steps into the world of university, apprenticeships and 
work. We were joined by parents and carers for our Celebration Mass, 
led by Fr Dennis, followed by an afternoon of food, photos and 
alternative awards. 
Well done to those 
who read and to 
our wonderfully 
talented musicians,
 Ross, Nicole, Lucy 
and Marisa. There 
was even a special
performance from 
our Strictly Stars, 
Miss Batty and Mr 
Hutchinson and Lauren and Leah. A wonderful celebration for a 
wonderful group of people! Good luck Year 13, Class of 2023. 

Following a heavily fought competition over 
on our Facebook page, on Friday we 
announced the winners of our Coronation 
Door competition. Well done to Mrs 
Stephenson and 8O for their E8 door, Mrs 
Deverell and Year 12 Art for their Art1 door 
and the students from the Support Room for 
their door. What great creativity on show!

A huge well done to our Year 
11 Boys’ Football Team who 
won the League Cup Final 
last Friday with a 4-3 victory. 
The boys showed great 
sportsmanship and 
teamwork, and this is 
particularly impressive as 
they have managed this 
alongside their GCSE 
revision. Well done, boys!



Since launching I Heard a 
Whisper three months ago, we 
have been overwhelmed by the 
number of wonderful emails we 
have received praising our staff and 
it makes us proud to be able to 
share these nominations with you 
each week.

Well done this week to 
Mr Robertson, Head of MFL, 
Susie our Parent Support Advisor and Tinamay one of our 
wonderful cleaners who have all received nominations and a 
treat. These nominations alone go to show the various people 
and roles involved in making our learning community what it is.

❑ Friday 26 May- School closes for Half Term
❑ Friday 26 May- Year 13 Leavers BBQ, 

Durham Rugby Club
❑ Monday 19 June- Year 11 Celebration Day 

(more details to follow)
❑ Thursday 29 June- Year 11 Prom Celebration
❑ Monday 3 July- Year 12 Work Experience
❑ Tuesday 4 July- Year 6 Welcome Evening 
❑ Thursday 6/Friday 7 July- Year 6 Induction
❑ Monday 10 July- Year 10 Work Experience
❑ Thursday 13 and Friday 14 July- Addams 

Family the Musical. Tickets on sale soon.
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